	
	
	



Mission Statement of DATV
DATV serves as a community forum that empowers all people to learn, create and 
express their ideas through electronic media.

MINUTES FROM
MONDAY, December 16th, 2024
DATV BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
Board Room – 5:30 PM


OFFICERS PRESENT:
Marlese Durr, Chair 
Joyce Willis, Vice-Chair
Jodi Owens, Secretary

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Erica Fields -via zoom
Rev. William Harris, via zoom
Judy Johnson, via zoom

Executive Director: Randy Phillips

NOT PRESENT:					Guests:
Maggie Barlow, Treasurer - excused		None
Amaha Sallassie
			

CALL TO ORDER:
Marlese Durr had issues with transportation as it was late to arrive, therefore, Randy called the meeting to order at 5:41 pm buy beginning with our Roll call noting all those present as listed above.

BOARD CHAIR COMMENTS:
As Marlese was late to our meeting we will reserve her comments to the end of the meeting.

Randy called everyone attention to the consent agenda noting that since we did not have a quorum that last time we met, the minutes listed in the agenda included minutes from the August meeting as well as the notes taken during our October meeting along with the financial statements from both.

CONSENT AGENDA
Randy asked if there were any questions on the consent agenda, hearing none, Rev. Harris made the motion to adopt the consent agenda as presented with Erica Fields seconding the motion. Randy called for the question of adopting the Consent Agenda as presented, the motion carried.

PUBLIC COMMENTS:
None



Board Comments:
Randy noted that the DATV Awards and Christmas Party was held last week on December 12th at Dublin Pub. All those in attendance commented about the wonderful event. Jodi and Joyce requested the award winners be added to the minutes so that we on the Board may showcase each winners’ achievements and acknowledge their contributions to DATV. 

They are as follows, Producer of the year, Kathy Leggett producer of Dayton Music Scene.
Volunteer of the Year: Elizabeth Delany, the Rookie of the year is April C. Young, and the Podcaster of the Year is Krissy O’Mally who produces a podcast called the Senior Music Connection. And lastly the Roxie L. Cole Award of Excellence went to Bishop Clarence Norton.

OLD BUSINESS:
We did not have any old business we needed to review.

NEW BUSINESS:
We, the board of directors of DATV wish to extend a huge thank you to Miss Judy Johnson and Amaha Sallassie for the time with us, as their terms of service complete on December 31st. It has been an honor to work with them as they serve on our board.  Randy did remind everyone that we do have 4 open seats on our board and noted that we have sent out 4 applications to serve on our board.  

Marlese Joined us and asked if we could share who those candidates are. Randy stated that two are from those from potential donors he has been meeting with who attended our awareness luncheon. 
Firstly, is Alan Schaeffer. Alan is a retired attorney and real estate law - an adjunct professor at the University of Dayton, and a longtime family friend and board member of the Berry Foundation.  His wife, Beth is president of the Dayton League of Woman Voters.  
Second candidate is Carl “Shof” Shofner, Ret. Col. USAF, and twice retired from the Air Force in Logistics command.  As an engineer and purchasing specialist, he could be instrumental in the renovation we wish to do.
Third is candidate Jodi has recommended, Kathleen Caffery. Kathleen received her BA in Anthropology from WSU and is an administrator in data science and is a local historian in which she is writing a book on the history of local artists and the arts and is a part of the local journalist association. 
Our fourth candidate is Andrew Sawyer of the Archaeological Institute of America, Dayton Chapter. Jodi reported that Andrew is a working Archaeologist and very well connected and could become a great asset to our work and mission.

Membership- Randy reminded everyone that their membership for 2025 should be paid by December 31st in order to receive the Early Bird Discount of $15 dollars.  Randy reported that he, along with Maggie, Erica, and now Jodi have joined our monthly membership via our website where you can sign up for a small amount to be paid to DATV each month for your membership, so you are always in good standing. It is convenient and easy. If you do not wish to do this, you can pay by cheque or via the website to pay by credit card if you wish.

2025 Budget for DATV.  Marlese offered the proposed 2025 budget as printed in the board packet. Randy stated that this budget is primarily based on our actual spending in 2024 verses the budget. Randy pointed out the lowered budgeted amount in the Franchise income, but did reflect the raises in our insurance costs for 2025 both in health insurance and building and vehicle insurance. Randy also noted that the budget for employees is a little higher to reflect a 4% rise for employees and the hire of a part-time employee, our former intern. Marlese asked for the motion, Joyce Willis made the motion to adopt the 2025 budget as presented, Erica Fields seconded the motion, Marleses asked if there was any further discussion, and called for the question, all said yay, there were no nays, the motion passed.

Lastly on our agenda is the annual election of officers for DATV. The candidates are,
(Randy, the previous chair, who stepped away as chair in September of 2022 to accept the E.D. Role.)
Chair: Marlese Durr ________________________         Floor Candidate _________________________
(Began her full term in 2023, re-elected in 2024 and candidate for third term)
Vice Chair: Joyce Willis _____________________          Floor Candidate _________________________
Secretary: Jodi Owens _____________________           Floor Candidate _________________________
Treasurer: Maggie Barlow __________________           Floor Candidate _________________________

(Marlese asked for a clarification of the chair term in office, and it is as listed above.)

No candidates were offered from the floor, Rev Harris made the motion that all candidates be elected to office, Erica seconded the motion, Marlese called for the vote, the motion passed unanimously.

ADJOURNMENT:
The meeting dismissed at 6:10 pm.


Our next meeting will be held on February 24th, 2025, at 5:30 pm in the DATV Conference Room. Please be sure to attend!

Respectfully submitted,					
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Jodi Owens, Secretary					Randy Phillips, Executive Director			
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